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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Members of a consultation document relating to householder developments and in particular general permitted development orders in relation to householder proposals.   

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – To protect and enhance the existing environmental quality affected by the built environment.

· Community Objectives – planning guidance and legislation will help to protect and possibly enhance the environmental quality dependent on the controls that are given.

· Corporate Priorities – N/A

· Other Considerations – N/A

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
This consultation document has resulted from a Steering Group report emanating from document entitled ‘Sustainable Communities Homes for All’ which seek to examine ways of reducing bureaucracy for minor developments relating to householder schemes.

3
ISSUES

3.1
The document has three main section which relate to 

1.
Making the system more proportionate.  This is based on the fact that the vast majority of applications that are submitted relate to householder schemes and it is seen that as over half of the planning authority caseload relates to householder developments.  This takes away officer time from more significant schemes and therefore is at the expense of larger and more strategic work.  

2.
To improve the experience of the users.  This simply relates to the need to make the scheme more user friendly and perhaps prevent the use of jargon in its guidance documents and in the legislation.  

3.
Examination of alternative ways to provide the service.  Here the group wanted to know whether there are opportunities for alternative service providers to bring additional resources to assist planning departments.  

3.2
The report itself has 11 key recommendations in relation to householder development consents which are:

3.2.1
Develop detailed proposals for reform of parts 1 and 2 of the GPDO to create a new permitted development order for householders.   

The main proposal is to exclude the cubic capacity restriction from the current permitted development rights.  In essence, this would more minor developments to be permitted without the need for consent.  In some instances, planning permission is required for minor extensions because the property has been previously extended and it is often the case that these minor alterations such as dormer windows or bay windows which would normally not require permission, are of little impact or have minimal impact.  The removal of the cubic content restriction would allow greater freedom and exemption from the need to require planning consent but also would have the effect of reducing the control and ability to safeguard residential amenity and protection of the building.  

3.2.2
I am of the opinion that removal of the cubic content restriction would reduce the number of planning applications being received to the Council with only a minor risk of inappropriate developments.  I conclude that subject to adequate safeguards that this part of the recommendation is acceptable.

3.2.3
Draft plain English user guide for the householder department.  

I welcome this suggestion but equally consider that the current householder guidance is well written and relatively straightforward.  

3.2.4
Draft model Local Development Order to illustrate how permitted development rights could be extended locally.  

The drafting of any documents must be welcomed but I do not consider that Local Development Orders extending the range of permitted development rights on householder schemes is one that is likely to be used within the Council or needs to be addressed.  

3.2.5
Development proposal for fast track process of planning consent where there are no objections.  

I do not accept this suggestion and believe that a fast track system where there is no objection will only add to another tier of bureaucracy within the planning process and possibly lead to confusion to the applicants.  

3.2.6
Draft national guidance on householder developments and how they are handled.  

I do not consider that a national guidance on householder planning developments is necessary and would not achieve any significant benefits to either the Council or the applicant as to explaining how applications are determined.  I believe this is best handled in any protocol which would be the subject of individual districts.

3.2.7
Establish a working group to find service standards and disseminate good practice in user care.  

I accept that this is of use, but in many respects it is already done internally by various districts and informal working groups. 

Good practice should be shared but I do not consider the need for further working groups other than ones that already exist, such as, PAS, local network groups such as the Lancashire Development Control Manager’s working groups and direct contact between Councils.  

3.2.7
Complete and roll out the standard application forms to the planning consent and put on a regulations approval.  

Having regard to both public and private sector building control and processes.  The use of a standard application form will allow for consistency throughout districts and ensure that all Councils operate in a similar manner and would help applicants and agents to understand what is required.  The standard application form is currently being piloted and I understand that this will happen in due course.  In relation to the building control process and the planning application, I consider that this should be examined further    and there should be closer liaison in relation to applications and need to align different regimes.  I consider this would produce significant benefit as there is clearly a confusion among many members of the public as to what constitutes a need for building regulation consent and planning permission as often they feel that if they have obtained one, they do not need consent for the other.  

3.2.8
Continue work on the development of local government services market with special attention to householder developments.  

This relates to a consideration to examine whether alternative providers could offer this service.  I am fully aware that in some Councils this service has been given to private agencies but I am reluctant to encourage this part of the process to be shipped out.  I consider that one of the problems with outsourcing would be a reduction in linkage with other departments, the practicality of dealing with pre-application advise as well as the ability to train junior officers with the more basic applications to progress to more complex ones.   If significant outsourcing took place it would be difficult to have a balanced workforce with a range of experience.  

3.2.9
Continue work to encourage the recruitment and replacement of planning staff in local planning authorities.  

It has been previously identified that the planning profession is one of the most difficult posts to fill within the local authorities and therefore any methods to encourage the recruitment of planning staff should be welcomed.  

3.2.10
Development proposals for deregulating the provisions of lawful development consents to approve third parties.  

This relates to the fact that in some instances Councils are now insisting on lawful development certificates to establish whether a minor extension needs planning permission rather than giving pre-application or informal advice as to whether an extension needs permission.  The purpose of this recommendation is to encourage consistency in advice and not prevent barriers to people enquiring as to whether or not something needs planning permission.  

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources – Should some of the measures be implemented, it may free up officer time to spend more advice on major schemes and allow more time to spend on pre-application advice as the reduction of a number of applications submitted would also reduce the impact on the administration of minor proposals. It would also free up admin time if there is a significant reduction in the number of household planning applications submitted to the Council. 

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – N/A

· Political – N/A

· Reputation – N/A

6
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
6.1
 Authorise the Director of Development Services to submit formal representations based on the issues outlined in paragraphs 3.2.

6.2
Consider that the benefit of reducing the number of minor household applications being submitted is a positive suggestion but needs to be considered carefully in the light of the need to protect neighbouring residential amenity from inappropriate developments.

DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

For further information please ask for John Macholc, extension 4502. 

DECISION
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